
Uniform Guidelines



Uniform

At The Samworth Church Academy we do not assign uniform based on gender, as 
such this is less of a concrete uniform rule book and more a general appearance 
guideline.
The way a student presents themselves is a reflection of their attitude towards 
communication and education at The Samworth Church Academy.
We hope that you appreciate that not every aspect of appearance can be covered 
in these guidelines, so if you have any concerns or queries please speak with a 
member of the Exec Team.

A white school shirt should be worn with the top button fastened, a Samworth 
Church Academy tie can then be clipped in place, the tie cannot be altered so 

the length is not an issue. Unless otherwise stated, a Samworth 
Church Academy blazer is to be worn at all times.

Trousers should be black with no visible branding and 
should be loose fitting. If a belt is worn it should be plain 

black with no excessive buckle. Branded skirts to be worn at 
knee length.
Plain black socks or black tights, which should be at least 

40 denier with no pattern. Sensible plain black polishable 
shoes with novisible branding.

If worn, make-up should be discreet.
No coloured nailed varnish, false nails, or acrylicnails 
permitted.
No unnatural hair colours.

No badges are to be worn on badges other than those 
issued by the Academy.

Students are not allowed piercings of any kind and jewellery 
is limited to one ‘non-smart’ watch.
Bracelets and wrist bands should not be worn.



PE Kit

The  Academy has high  expectations of students in how they perform in Physical 
Education. 
Some risks are involved with some activities and therefore it is essential that 
students arrive correctly equipped.
It is important that students are dressed appropriately for the weather, always 
expect to be outside and come prepared!

If a student cannot take part in the physical aspect of a PE lesson for any reason, 
a note from home will be required explaining the reasoning.
If you are unable to take part in a PE lesson you will still need your PE kit as we will 
aim to get you involved in a less active capacity, for example you could umpire a 
game of cricket.
You will not be expected to change if you have a physical 
barrier in the way, for example your leg or arm is in a 
cast, or you are using crutches.

The Academy PE kit is made up of an Academy polo shirt, 
Academy black shorts or tracksuit bottoms, Academy black 
socks with red stripe, trainers, boots suitable for football and 
rugby, shinpads for football.
Students should bring these items for PE as a minimum, 
though extra equipment may be required for specific 
lessons or activities, though in these instances you will 
be made aware before the event takes place.
Alongside the compulsory PE kit there are also some 
optional extras available to you if you wish to use them, 
these include an Academy rugby shirt, long sleeve black 
or red under top, black leggings (only for use between 
October half term and Easter break), gumshield for hockey 
and rugby.


